
' Editorial 
By Dieter H.M. Groschel, MD 

Can We Protect Our Patients 
and Employees from Childhood Diseases? 

Nosocomial infections acquired by hospital personnel 
pose a special problem for the infection control practitioner. 
Even in an institution with an established employee health 
program and clearly designed procedures, an outbreak of 
measles or varicella causes time-consuming and expensive 
investigations. Chou et al1 were prompted by a measles 
outbreak in their community to review the available data on 
susceptibility of young adults to the measles virus. In their 
well-designed study, they investigated the measles suscep
tibility of 266 health care workers, especially physicians and 
nurses, in a metropolitan hospital; they found only one 
serosusceptible person. The very high prevalence of measles 
antibodies is surprising and can probably be attributed to 
the number and sensitivity of the laboratory test methods 
used, especially the enzyme-immunoassay and the plaque 
neutralization test. In another contribution in this issue, 
Krasinski et al2 present their experience with nosocomial 
varicella-zoster virus infections and the problems of effective 
infection control including serologic testing. Our institution 
recently experienced a similar infection control exercise 
and, like our colleagues in New York, we spent much time 
and money to assess the immune status of our co-workers at 
highest risk. 

As a clinical microbiologist, I have been concerned about 
the low sensitivity of the traditional serologic tests, including 
those available in public health and reference centers, for 
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assessing the immune status of employees to childhood 
diseases. Much money has been spent , probably 
unnecessarily, to protect supposedly serosusceptible persons 
with active and passive immunizations. The more sensitive 
serologic tests were often available only from research labora
tories, and their use in an outbreak investigation caused 
major logistic and fiscal difficulties to a laboratory director. 
Fortunately, reliable, highly sensitive test kits for the deter
mination of antibodies to childhood diseases are finally avail
able on the market, and this should increase the usefulness 
and decrease the expense of in-house testing of employees. 

While the problems of possibly unnecessary immuniza
tion soon may be overcome, we are facing another dilemma, 
the future availability of childhood vaccines. During the past 
years, several manufacturers have discontinued the produc
tion of vaccines, and the remaining licensed manufacturers 
either suspended production or are awaiting to resolve prob
lems with liability insurance coverage. Could it be that in the 
future commercial vaccines will no longer be available in the 
United States? We remember the recent shortage of diph
theria-pertussis-tetanus vaccine and our concerns about 
interrupting childhood immunization programs. At this 
very time, the Administration presents a budget request for 
the Centers for Disease Control's Immunization Program of 
$56 million which is $3.6 million less than the 1986 appro
priation and $883,000 less than the 1986 budget available 
after sequestering.3 Since 1963, CDC has provided project 
grant support to assist state and local health agencies in 
planning, developing, and conducting child immunization 
programs. In addition, CDC has begun to stockpile child
hood vaccines to serve as an emergency supply (at present 
for 16 weeks) for immunization campaigns. For various rea-
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sons, but mainly because of reduction of federal spending, 
the Administration has decided not to include funds for the 
expansion of the vaccine stockpile in 1987. 

Since we are interested in keeping the high immunization 
rates of our children to prevent both community and hospi
tal-associated outbreaks of preventable diseases, we must ask 
our federal legislators to vote for an increased budget for 
those federal agencies involved in the development of vac
cines and in the administration of childhood immunization 
programs. Herd immunity is useful to protect the com-
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munity, but it does not protect the susceptibles in a special 
situation such as in the hospital environment. * 
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